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July 11, 2022 

Rob Zuber 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Department of Natural Resources 
1313 Sherman St., Room 215 
Denver, Colorado 80203 
 

Re: Kurtz Resource Recovery and Land Development Project (Permit M-1999-006) 
 Succession of Operator No. 2 (SO-02), Response to Incomplete Application Notification 

Mr. Zuber, 

This letter is to provide response to your letter dated May 12, 2022 regarding the Permit M-1999-006 
Succession of Operator No. 2 (SO-02) Incomplete Application Notification. Below is a summary of the 
actions completed in response to the incomplete applications. 
 

Additional  
Requested Items Response 

Please include an Affidavit of Authority to 
Execute Financial Warranty Documents. An 
executed, notarized original signed by Kevin 
Jeakins must be submitted to the Division.  

An electronic copy of the Affidavit of Authority to Execute 
Financial Warranty Documents is attached as Attachment 
A. The original document was overnighted to your 
attention on July 11, 2022. 

An original of the Financial Warranty is 
required. The submittal only included a 
photocopy, which is not sufficient.  

The original Financial Warranty document was 
overnighted to your attention on July 7, 2022. 

The submittal did not include a 
Demonstration of Legal Right to Enter. This 
documentation must be provided for the 
Prospective Successor (Raptor Materials LLC).  

The application included an executed property deed from 
Varra to Raptor Materials LLC. Per Item 5 Filing 
Requirements for SO Application this is an appropriate 
document. The provided deed covers the entirety of the 
project area. 
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Additional  
Requested Items Response 

A comprehensive review of structures within 
200 feet of affected land should be 
conducted and should include any new 
structures that were not addressed with 
previous reviews.  
 
The submittal must include Structure 
Agreements between structure owners and 
Raptor Materials LLC, or it must include 
documentation of efforts to obtain these 
agreements.  

Based on a review of the most recent aerial photographs 
(June 2021) and county land records available through 
the Weld County Property Portal there are no new 
structures within 200 feet of the affected land. 
 
During the initial permit application Varra Companies Inc 
provided an engineer’s certification in lieu of Structure 
Agreements. As such no notification is needed. 

Please contact Emily Goodwin at egoodwin@slrconsulting.com and 503-723-4423, or Joseph Marini, 
Health, Safety & Environmental Manager for Eagle Materials Inc at jmarini@eaglematerials.com and 214-
432-2017 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

SLR International Corporation 

 

 

Sarah D. Kronholm, P.E.  
U.S. Manager of Environmental Management, 
Permitting, and Compliance 

 

 
Attachments: Attachment A – Affidavit of Authority to Execute Financial Warranty



 

 

Attachment A: Affidavit of Authority to Execute Financial 
Warranty 






